Unapproved Minutes for August 09

Kahler Glen meeting August 8th  Called to order at 9 am by Rex Lund.  In attendance Rex, John Summers, John Bennett, Pete Petesch, Dave Reynolds, Steve Johannsen and Rob  Casad.  Missing Kim Ronbeck.   Bill Miller as attendee.

Minutes of prior meeting moved by John S second by Rob  passed

Committee reports

Communication: Rob has water quality and minutes up on the web, roster is current.  The bill for website $150/yr is reasonable.  Discussion included storing historical documents and current ones in  KG office in order to have history ready for the next committee as well as maintaining info on the website.  (minutes, covenants, budgets, contracts and agreements/reports)  Rob will set up the file for our use.

Septic:  John S. spent some time with Mike Britt.  Quarterly  activity reports will be kept by the resort and we will get summarized reports(inspection) with the billing. Follow up by John about the materials we have already purchased and own for September installation(Leavenworth electric).

Finance: Dave reports that the operating reserved declined to 30k, repaving was the biggest expense.  We will ask the resort to again track time spent in various areas (snow removal, grooming, septic review, etc) Late statements are the biggest time consumer for Esther.  She spends a lot of extra time hand holding individuals about billing.  The community is encouraged  to set up monthly bank draws or quarterly direct payments to keep current.

Trash/Roads:  Steve reports we may need another 3 yd bin in overflow lot he will take stock of need.  Bins of condo buildings are not full, maybe could consolidate bins? Screening should still be done at the restaurant, Rex will remind Kim of that need.  Reminder to community that yard waste goes to land fill (above 15th hole).  Guidelines will be posted when John Bennett reports back.

Water: Pete is in contact with Cary Eller(independent contractor) who does our reporting/testing. We are “green” which is the best operating permit we can get.  Document to be posted on the web.

Architectural: Kim not in attendance. Noxious weed letter went to lot owners for removal within a month.  Shaw lot will be done by the association/resort. Rex will contact the Shaws for permission.  Follow up should be done by Kim to confirm compliance.

Futures Committee: Jan Donley and Tony Choppa nominated.  The group is a total of 7 and currently full.  Carol Billesbach  and Kay Marks are also interested in participating.  Rex will follow up with Tony to confirm his interest.  Futures committee will meet today and let us know about numbers.

Mariachi Party update by Bill Miller: Last Saturday almost $4000 raised for firefighters.  Thanks to the Association for support from both KG and outside helped.  LLC also helped with sponsorship.  Mid week membership will be offered in September.   150-180 in attendance.  Well received.  Thanks for all the organizing to Bill and his committee.

Resort Report: John B: groomer repair complete and within budget.  New property sale by #4 pending (lot #2).  Mike Olmstead working on report details for his info. Golf course ahead of last year, slightly.  Rental business below last year.  Restaurant is slightly up.  

New Business: Rex has been talking to Larry about easements.  Suggestion is the association should hire it’s own attorney to draft language if easements can be granted.  KGCA would have right of first refusal if resort is ever sold. Current Resort has no intention to deny access.  Futures committee will be looking at this question.  Bill Foster had been hired in past by the board, we need to get a written report of his discussion/summary of his comments will be requested by Rex.   

Winter support and snow removal: Steve has been asked to think about how we measure effectiveness/pricing and what is available outside the resort. John Bennett will work with Steve on specifications/understanding of current services. Steve will review outside contracts for current winter services. Resort is currently working on roof/snow monitoring.

Avalanche discussion: Pete reports on the meeting of 7 impacted homeowners and their attorney. Appeal on county decision on “300 yr problem”.Red zone: Shaw; blue zone is 2 homes all the rest are on periphery.  Group is looking at monitoring issue, where perhaps 1 week every 5 yrs could be “of concern”. County needs to agree with this monitoring.  Current issue is a daily fine for all these homeowners if they are in their homes in the winter.  Pete will get costs of monitoring and reporting/action when risk is “real”.  Long term answer is reforest. Resort will be requested to assist in data collection.  Board is also being asked to support the group in working with the resort.

Miscellaneous: security, Pete followed up with camera costs($500) and location of those cameras.  How to monitor etc.  more to follow.  Rex suggests that we have an association attorney who knows land as well.  Lynn will follow up gathering info on billing/availability, Dave has name in Wenatchee, John B will provide condo atty name.

X Country ski trails of interest, where will they be this year? Who is responsible for what trail (forest service or KG).  John B will get input from board skiers (John S/Dave volunteered).Snow shoe “track” suggested to be added.  Signage to be added for keeping off tracks if you aren’t skiers.

Next meeting Sept 5th, Labor day weekend 9am.  Meeting adjourned at 11:30.

